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Welcome back! We hope you had a lovely winter break. This term we are focusing on taking turns and will be playing lots of games with the children to encourage this. The games will include; Duck, Duck, Goose, The Farmer’s in the Den, Connect 4 and Jenga.  As always, we greatly appreciate helpers to come in and work with us so please let a member of staff know if you are able to volunteer any of your time. If you also have any old games that you would like to donate, we would be very grateful if you could bring them in to school. 





We are learning in phonics:


Rainbow: revisiting the phase 3 sounds learnt in the autumn term. The children will use these sounds to write words with more than one syllable as well as sentences using capital letters, finger spaces and full stops. 


Sunshine: to read and write CVC words for week 1 using j,v,x,y and then revising s,a,t,p for week 2. The children will be writing captions with these sounds using finger spaces.


Moonbeam: introducing the sounds igh, oa, oo for week 1 and ar,or,ur,ow for week 2. The children will use these sounds to write words as well as sentences using capital letters, finger spaces and full stops.


The new words for the spring term are in the children’s red reading diaries.  Learning to read the words:


with  that  this








Maths


We are currently recapping addition and working out how many ‘altogether.’  For the next couple of weeks we will be introducing subtraction.  Using objects to take away single-digit numbers e.g. while out shopping: if I have 5 bananas and I put 3 back, how many do I have left? Can you write this as a number sentence? E.g. 5-3=2





�


Celebration Day: 9:15-10:15am Friday 1st February - parents please come in and join your child.


Half term: Friday 15th February  





Adults in reception


This half term Miss Lipinska will be covering PPA for Moonbeam and Rainbow on Wednesdays and Thursdays.





Donations


Thank you for all your donations last term.  We are always in need of recycling materials for junk modelling and any unwanted clothes and underwear.  








Possible visits for you and your child:


Science Museum


Greenwich Planetarium 


The Library 











Ideas to do at home:


Talk about ways to find information such as on the internet or in a non-fiction book and write 2 interesting facts about a planet of your child’s choice.


Get messy making planets using a balloon, some newspaper and glue. Talk about the changes that happen with the ingredients as you mix them and they dry.


� HYPERLINK "http://www.instructables.com/id/Papier-Mache-Planets/" �http://www.instructables.com/id/Papier-Mache-Planets/� 





If your child completes any of the activities, please encourage them to hand it in to their teacher to share with the rest of the class.





Books to read:


Roaring Rockets


Aliens Love Underpants


Winnie in Space


How To Catch a Star


The Aliens are Coming


Non-fiction space books





Key vocabulary:


Space, astronaut, space rocket, launch, alien


Planets: Mercury, Venus, Earth, Mars, Jupiter, Saturn, Uranus, Neptune


Stars, the sun


Non-fiction/ fiction





Our new topic will be Space. We will be writing postcards from the moon and designing aliens and space ships using recyclable materials and other various construction materials. We will be learning about the planets in our Solar System including singing a song called 


The Solar System which can be found on 


YouTube if you would like to practise this at 


home.








